
 

 

IDE PARISH COUNCIL  

                                      

DRAFT MINUTES of an EXTRAORDINARY MEETING HELD on WEDNESDAY 18 DECEMBER  

2024 at 7.00PM in THE HUB, HIGH STREET, IDE  

 

Present: Councillors Nick Bradley (NB), chair; Mark Thomas (MT), vice chair; Rachel Herbert 

(RH); Paula Burton Perrett (PB-P); Nick Creasy (NC). 

 

In attendance: Mel Liversage, clerk. No members of the public were present 

 

The proceedings were audio recorded. 

 

1.  Apologies: were received from Cllrs Ben Ervine, Patrick Irwin and Sarah Tiley, due to  
other engagements – apologies were accepted.  TDC Cllrs John Parrot, Charles Nuttall, Kevin 
Lake and Alan Connett (DCC) also tendered their apologies.  
 
2. Declarations of Interest:  There were no declarations of interest 

 
3.1  Discussion of HATOC  proposals for Ide contained in the Devon County Council 
(Teignbridge HATOC - Highway and Traffic Orders Committee) 6141 [DPS:NL:DEV001/979:B]. 
 
3.1.1 Proposed parking restrictions for the entrance to the village, Figure No ENV6141-459 
for No Waiting at Any Time double yellow lines at Fore Street, Ide.  
 
Background: The Chair reported that we had missed the October 2024 deadline for 
comments, and the 14 November HATOC meeting, through an oversight; and that the parish 
council and residents  had not had the chance to discuss Devon Highways’ proposals. The 
Parish Council had previously requested restrictions on the eyebrows at the entrance to Fore 
Street off Ide Village Road (IVR) some years ago. Our grounds for this were, and remain,  to 
restrict parking  a) to improve safety at the junction, and b) to prevent blockage where  Fore 
Street narrows 25 metres or so south of the IVR junction line.  
He confirmed that Devon Highways officers and Cllr Alan Connett have allowed our request 
to send in comments late, which will be considered at the next HATOC meeting; and that the 
proposals will not be enacted until then. 
 
 Councillors agreed on the need for a balance between traffic safety and parking space in 
Ide. We agreed that the proposals are  more extensive than expected and than required: the 
most southerly parts of the restriction lines on each side should be reduced as shown on  
the amended plan, which forms part of these minutes (Fig 1 below). 
 
RESOLVED to request an amendment to DCC's recommended proposal, by reducing the 
restrictions on  each side. Fig 1 below is an annotated amended plan showing with cross 
hatched markings the sections on each side that we suggested should not be painted with 
yellow lines.             ACTION ML/NB TO RESPOND TO DCC 
 



 

 

3.1.2 The order for The Green, opposite numbers 2 & 3, was amended at the HATOC 
meeting of 14 November, following suggestions submitted by  residents of The Green and 
the chair -  to shorten the length of the yellow line on  the western side to match those on 
the east -  and will be implemented.                                     
                                                                                                                        

4. The next meeting  of Ide Parish Council is on Wednesday 15 January 2025 at 7.30pm to 

be held in Ide Memorial Hall   

 

CONTACT DETAILS                                                                                                                                     
Clerk – Mel Liversage 01392 259024 ideparishclerk@gmail.com                                                                             
Chair – Nick Bradley 01392 420616 nickbradley.ideparishcouncil@gmail.com   

 

Fig 1.               END                                                                                                       
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